


made well before the plaza comes so drivers get used to it, as there will be an increase of pedestrians at this
intersection who want to access the plaza.

It’s also important to note that students from Pope Francis will be accessing this plaza at lunch time. Which means
they will be travelling south down Barons and Dunedin Drive. For their safety pedestrian markings are needed at all
three locations/intersections ( Moody/Barons, Barons/Hopewell, and Dunedin Drive/Moody-in line with the plaza
entrance on MoodyDrive). This is another reason why realigning the plaza entrance to Dunedin Ave may be
beneficial and support the safety of our children accessing the plaza by foot from Pope Francis.

4) What is the developer and city doing to prevent speeding within and outside the plaza? As a resident of Hopewell
Street, speed is currently a great concerned as impatient traffic cuts through our street to access Mactier drive.

Speed is a huge problem along Barons (cars leaving and coming into our community). A 4 way stop at Hopewell
and Barons would help this issue, however, additional measure will be needed as there will be much more traffic
accessing our community to use the plaza. Please let me know what is being proposed to address this issue.

5) What will the developer and city do to prevent crime and protect the safety of the residents located near the
plaza? Has there been any consultations with York Regional police on incorporating designs using crime prevention
through environmental design?

I wish to be notified of the council’s decision and responses to my comments.

Thank you and I hope this is helpful!
-Carolyn


